
FCC Board Agenda 
6:30 p.m. May 13 , 2024, in Cornerstone Room 

We, the congregation of First Christian Church (Disciples of Christ), find 
purpose in our life together as we worship, love, and serve God. Our 
mission is to be a faithful, growing church that demonstrates true 
community, deep Christian spirituality, and a passion for justice. We are 
an Open and Affirming congregation, rooted in Jesus’ great 
commandment to love our neighbors as we do ourselves. We welcome 
all into the full life and ministry of our church, regardless of sexual 
orientation, gender identity, race, marital status, physical ability, mental 
ability, economic status, or faith background. 

1. Call to Order 
2. Opening Prayer 
3. Receiving Minutes from April 8 Board Meeting 
4. Pastors’ Report 
5. Finance Report 
 a. April financials 
 b. Payroll update 
6. Old Business 
 a. Narcan 
 b. Furnishings for Hub City Village Homes 
7. New Business 
  a. Book depository/library proposal 
8. Board Report Highlights (about 2 minutes)  
9. Action items from tonight’s meeting 
10. Tending to Community Needs (concerns and celebrations in the 
Congregation) 
11. Closing Prayer 
12. Adjournment 

Next Meeting: 6:30 p.m. Monday, June 10, in the Cornerstone Room 



FCC Albany Board Intentions 

  We treat each other as children of God. Therefore... 
  We each engage in group conversation from a place of good intention and 
transparency. We assume the same on the part of others as we do this work 
together. 
  We practice active and generous listening. We listen first and honor 
everyone’s ideas and beliefs as valid. We accept that everyone here can teach 
us. 
  When speaking, we use “I” statements and speak from our own experience. 
  We speak concisely while consciously holding space for the speaking of 
others. We acknowledge the gifts and needs of all in the Group. 
  We keep showing up by attending and participating with hope and faith that 
we will come to the best results possible. 
  We rely on our constitution and bylaws to guide us in doing the business of 
our church. We grant that these are living, changing documents and commit 
to keep them current. 
  We remember that our work is for the glory of God and the furthering of the 
mission of our church. We trust and know that there will be a blessing in the 
end.











Pastors’ Report to the Board
First Christian Church Albany, OR

May 13th, 2024

This month we’d like to share a couple of special thank yous and lift up some of the major
happenings in the life of our church.

Thank you to Jen Rouse and Kerry McQuillin for their work as Assistant Treasurers. Jen and
Kerry are working with our Treasurer Cam Schuck to reshape the role and responsibilities of
treasurer to be more in line with reasonable expectations for a lay volunteer. We recently
switched over to outside payroll services on their recommendation, and our Treasurer and
Assistant Treasurer team continues to be in conversation about what scope of responsibilities is
appropriate for a volunteer treasurer.

Thank you to Lura and Neal for opening up their home to host a gathering of 8 new church
participants. We’re excited to have a good number of new faces around and we are trying to find
ways to integrate new participants more deeply into the life and work of the church.

Be sure to attend service on June 9th as we will recognize at least 4 high school graduates.
Please let the office know of any graduates you’d like to see recognized on that Sunday.

During Youth Group, Pastor Allison has been leading a class to help our young people discern
whether or not they would like to be baptized. Youth Group will then take a break over the
summer months. We encourage youth (along with people of all ages!) to attend our summer
fellowship events.

As in previous years, we will put on several summer fellowship opportunities. Keep an eye on
the announcements as dates are announced for a Corvallis Knights baseball game, ice cream
social, and other opportunities. If you have a good idea for a summer fellowship event, please
get in touch with the program cabinet.

WIth the arrival of summer, we’re also starting to look forward to the next program year. We’ve
identified 3 major priorities for our work in the coming program year. You’ll hear a lot more about
these ideas in the near future, but for the time being we’d like to start the conversation and
make the church aware of these aspirations that we have for our work.

The Ruaris’ 3 Things for 2025

1) Discern the possibility of a more regular Taize service, which would meet outside of
normal Sunday morning worship.

2) Revamp our family programming offerings. How can we best meet the spiritual needs of
our families, children, and youth through our faith formation efforts?

3) Rainbow Teams! Introduce a new/old way of organizing the congregation into teams. We
hope that by subdividing the congregation into teams of about 50, we can help foster



relationships, empower leadership, and share responsibility. We currently have enough
participants for 4 teams–Red, Orange, Yellow, Green. Each group could take on certain
responsibilities for one quarter of the year. Should we reach a critical mass of new
participants we’d then be able to unveil and celebrate a new Rainbow team.

Submitted with Gratitude and Hope,

Pastors Allison and Jared Ruari



















Board Report May 2024 
Executive Team 

The Executive Team’s progress and focus since the April board meeting: 
• Set agenda for the May 13 board meeting 
• Informing about and promoting the Tiny Home support project with the congregation
• Planning for nursery staffing and Sunday morning coverage needs through the summer
• Establishing the storage system for Linn-Benton Food Share supplies for Community Meal
• Compiling a list of what needs to be included in the agenda for the June and September 

Quarterly Congregational meetings

-Gayle Dee 


Program Cabinet 

The Program Cabinet, at its April 15 meeting, reached consensus on recommending the following to 
the church board for discussion and/or a vote on May 13: A proposal by Logan Isaac to create a 
book depository/library for his collection of religion, theology and social justice books. 

Five possible locations for the books in the church have been identified. Logan would provide 
bookshelves and devise a system for checking out and buying the books. A 2-year maximum time 
limit for housing the books would be established, with an annual review. A $50 monthly donation to 
the church from Logan is suggested. An agreement would be drawn up and signed by Logan and 
the church trustees.

In other program-related news:

• Ethel Ellingson, Charlotte Houser, Dulca Bailey, Pat Enos and MaryDale Salston did a deep 

cleaning of the kitchen on April 10. A second phase of kitchen cleaning will be done in mid-May.

• Pastor Jared Ruari and Graham Kislingbury represented the church  April 16 at a wellness and 

resource fair at Calapooia Middle School.

• Planning is moving ahead for an overnight camp sometime this summer at Deb Lamp’s farm in 

Shedd.

• Pastor Allison Ruari will convene a task force to develop details for monthly Taize services 

starting this fall.

• Nearly 20 people attended an April 28 meeting on social justice efforts in the church. On May 5, 

the Israel-Palestine Study Group hosted Loay Abu-Husein, who spoke about his and his 
family's experience and ties to the West Bank.


• Bird house painting proved popular May 5 during our pre-Mother’s Day Craft Fair that included 
seed planting, Mother’s Day card making and a photo booth. Thanks to BB Bartholomew, 
Rachel Baxley and Nancy Anderson for staffing craft tables.


• During the May 19 worship service, a dedication is scheduled for items church members have 
donated to furnish homes in Hub City Village.


-Graham Kislingbury


Young Adult Group 

We are thinking of planning a campout night sometime this summer.


-Elysse Delgado




Covenant Group 

Covenant Group continues to meet every other week on Tuesday afternoons.


-Chet Houser


Care Support Group 

Will give a verbal report.


-Dick Busic


Community Meal 

As of April 1, the Community Meal is now obtaining some food from the Linn Benton Food Bank.  
Due to federal regulations, we are not allowed to put the donation box out on the counter. A few 
people have insisted we take a donation and it is appreciated. Due to that rule, the Thursday evening 
donations will be smaller.

A big thank you to all those who make the Community Meal a success.


-Dulca Bailey


Care Cupboard 

Nothing new to report.


-Alice Newbould


Affirming LGBTQ+


The team is busy finalizing plans for Pride. Our next meeting will be on Zoom Tuesday, May 14th at 6 
pm. Anyone is welcome to attend meetings. Pride is Saturday, June 22 at 10 am! We will be having a 
booth and photo booth so hope you all will be able to join! 


-Shanna Penny


Social Justice 

A general meeting was held on April 28th for all congregants interested in social justice ministry. 
About 20 attended, and most spoke. We discussed current programs, and ideas for new projects/
ministries, and got reports on follow-up from the last meeting. See detailed notes in a separate 
attachment.


-Rick Staggenborg 

Health Care Justice 

Had to cancel this month’s meeting. Now on hiatus until September.


-Rick Staggenborg 



Israel-Palestine Class 

• Continues to grow. Held a demonstration in April that received front-page coverage on the web 
version of the paper. I had several people contact me about getting involved, one of whom is 
now attending services at times and attends group meetings regularly.


• Started a monthly speaker series with a Palestinian whose family came from the West Bank. 
These will be noted in the Weekly Word in the future.


• Have requested that the Program Cabinet schedule a church-wide speaking event featuring a 
Palestinian Israeli in October. I am hoping to get a Palestinian Jew to co-present and have 
requested that we encourage other pastors to invite their congregants.


-Rick Staggenborg


Anti-Racism/Pro-Reconciliation  

• There was insufficient participation in our second attempt to again discuss future directions. 
Although we had talked about becoming an antiracist church according to guidelines being 
developed by the national church ministries, there were no volunteers to lead it, which remains 
the case.


• The focus of our work will therefore continue to be through the Israel-Palestine group, given the 
group’s consensus that Zionism is a racist ideology.


-Rick Staggenborg

 

Elders 

Nothing new to report.


-DeeDee Blais


Personnel 

We have planned birthday recognitions for the Nursery Attendants in June and farewell recognitions 
for Nursery Attendants resigning in June. We discussed possible applicants for the position and 
made plans for covering the nursery with volunteers if needed.

We continued our discussion of potential pastoral evaluation processes and forms. We chose a 
questionnaire to work with and formed a subcommittee to make revisions as needed to personalize 
it to FCC. The goal is to have the questionnaire ready for the annual pastors’ evaluation in August.


-Paula Moore


Financial Secretaries 

The Financial Secretaries are inputting offering into our new financial software, Shelby. We are 
learning new processes and developing systems that will assist us.  


-Charlotte Houser




Prayer Shawl 

The Prayer Shawl group continues to create shawls for those in need of comfort due to illness or 
loss of loved ones. Please let Jan Hagemeister, Wilma Albright, or Elysse know if you would like to 
receive a shawl. We are always looking for knitters or crocheters to join us on the first and third 
Mondays of each month from 10 AM until noon in the Cornerstone Room. There are knitting supplies 
along with yarn available to be used. Please consider joining our group if you have an 
interest. Thanks.


-Jan Hagemeister


Preschool


Enrollment for 2024-’25 39 students 

Our Pre-K 3 Days and Pre-K 4/5 Days classes have filled up so we have opened up the Pre-K 2 Days 
(T/Th) 4 year old class option. 


The Preschool is currently looking to hire for several positions for next school year. 

Director, Lead Teacher for 4 year olds, and two assistants.

Sharon Gleason will be retiring at the end of the this school year, she has been with the program 15 
years. 


The Preschool will wrap up the school year on Friday, May 31 with our annual picnic at the park.


-Beth Morse


Technology Team 

Nothing new to report.


-Gayle Dee



NOTES FROM SOCIAL JUSTICE MEETING 4-28-24  
 
Present: 
Jared, Allison, Stacy, Edie K, Karen Canan, Nancy Anderson, Dave, Bert, 
Paula and Bob, Judy, MaryDale, Graham, Alan, Rick. 
 
Jared opened the meeting with a prayer. 
 
Review of current ministries  
 
Health Care Justice:  
- Mostly a monthly Zoom discussion group. All are welcome to attend. 
- Still table for HCAO, including at Pride. We are the most active members 
of the Albany chapter  
- On hiatus until September. Will likely meet at a different time. 
Antiracism/Pro-reconciliation:  
- Very poor attendance for several months despite finishing what turned out 
to be an unpopular book selection  
- Three sessions held to talk about where to go.  
      In the first, it was noted that since there has been little interest from the 
congregation in general to learning about racism, there isn’t a lot we can do 
to take action other than challenge racism where we see it and to support 
efforts of the NAACP.  
      It was then suggested that we look into the process of becoming a 
sanctioned Antiracist Church. No one took the lead on this or followed up. 
In the meeting Karen Canan (a recent visitor to the church) offered to look 
into what it would take and Paula said she would be willing to discuss it 
with her. (NOTE: Karen subsequently bowed out due to other 
commitments, and Paula doesn’t want to do it on her own). 
      In the second meeting, it was decided we should work on racism as a 
broader problem, to include racism against Native Americans, Hispanics, 
people of Asian heritage, and Palestinians. Some of the members them 
became active in the Israel-Palestine Ministry 



       Since there was still little to do outside of the work of the Israel-
Palestine Ministry, a third meeting was scheduled but no one came but 
Rick.  
        Rick suggested two possibilities other than focusing on doing the work 
to become and antiracist church (as defined by the Disciples Antiracism 
Ministry): We could look at issues that intersect with racism and do work on 
those issues or abandon the group. It was decided to pursue becoming an 
antiracist church first (but see above). Given that this did not pan out, Rick 
is going to drop out of leading the group and leave it up to anyone who is 
interested in taking leadership to revive it. 
LGBTQ+ Ministry  
- Shanna is still looking for someone to assume leadership so she can step 
back into support role. It was pointed out that she has written down the 
steps to organizing Pride, can orient and back up any new leader. No 
takers. 
- Currently focused on Pride work. Mennonite church wants to table with 
us. It was decided that we can share the table with them rather than try to 
arrange them having a table next to us. 
- Discussed doing other possible projects. Establishing a safe space inside 
or outside the church for LGBTQ+ adults was popular. Possible problems 
with having it in a church were noted. No one volunteered to take lead on 
this (?). 
Hub City  
- While this is not formally a church ministry, members of FCCA started the 
effort and are still deeply involved. 15 of 17 need to be furnished. The 
church has volunteered to outfit two of the shelters, elders will take care of 
part of the list. Stacey is holding regular interview sessions at the church to 
select tenants using a variety of criteria to assure a diverse population. 
 
Suggestions for new Ministries/projects  
- Nancy is advocating for afternoon day care so full time working families 
can use the service. 
- Edie had many ideas, but we didn’t discuss any of them in detail. They 



included doing an anti-nuclear weapons demonstration in mid-June, 
Saturday meals, legal support for immigrants, and support for asylum 
seekers. There was a question as to whether Saturday meals are already 
available downtown, but it wasn’t resolved. Disciples and two different local 
groups already provide legal aid  
 
Follow up on action items from last meeting  
- Website revisions: Allison is putting together a team to overhaul website. 
Most of the changes we suggested have been adopted on the present site 
except for new, more attractive landing page for social justice ministries 
(with links to individual ministries. Most of which have already developed 
pages. 
- As requested, we are using slides that run prior to start of services as one 
means to communicate about events. Jared and Alison are prioritizing 
announcing our events and meetings prior to services! 
- Looking into costs of possible reader board. No report from Shanna, who 
was not present. 
- Wall bulletin board. Viewed unfavorably by members of the Sanctuary Arts 
Committee who weighed in. However, Alison noted they are looking into a 
scrolling event board. Graham pointed out that there was a multi-purpose 
board currently with limited space for event notices but not general info 
about ministries.  
- Given that there is no place to advertise all of our missions in the 
vestibule, Dave volunteered to come up with a draft brochure. Rick will 
work with him, and Elysse will curate and collate information, format and 
print brochures If approved. 
- Tabling at Saturday Market. Nothing has been done on this since last 
meeting. MaryDale volunteered to look into what is involved. 
- Laminated poster. No longer hanging in the Fellowship room. Rick will 
look into it. This was used at Pride last year and would be used at Saturday 
Market and other public events. 
 
Rick thanked everyone for their participation


